
 

 

                      April 4, 2022 
Dear Members and Friends,      

                   
During this Lenten season, my family has had an amazing experience of learning the meaning of 
the words we said on Ash Wednesday.  “You are dust, and to dust you shall return.”  During this 
time, I want to take this opportunity to thank you for being a wonderful church family for us.  I do 
believe God has taught us much in this extraordinary season.   I wanted to share a little of that 
with you. 
 
First, true Christianity is not about being the biggest, the slickest, the most entertaining, or the 
most popular.   Paul taught us that “now abide faith, hope, and love, these three.  But the greatest 
of these is love.”  -1 Corinthians 13:13.   I would not trade being a part of Spring Branch for 
anything.  During the times we have needed your love and encouragement, you have been 
there.  That truly is the greatest. 
 
Second, there is true wisdom in knowing that time is fleeting.  Psalm 39:4 says, “LORD, remind 
me how brief my time on earth will be. Remind me that my days are numbered— how fleeting 
my life is.”   Indeed, it is easy for even the most spiritual of us to forget that we are but 
mortal.   We have no guarantee of another day.  If there are things we need to do, people we need 
to love, the best day for doing them is today.  My prayer is that God would open each of our eyes 
to how trivial our temporary struggles are, that we might love and serve our Lord with our whole 
hearts today. 
 
Finally, when the world is at its most broken, most cruel, most disillusioning, our God is with us 
the strongest.   As Moses sent Joshua off into an uncertain and difficult time, he reminded his 
young leader, “It is the LORD who goes before you. He will be with you; he will not leave you or 
forsake you. Do not fear or be dismayed.” - Deuteronomy 31:6-8.  At times, these words seem 
merely academic.   At other times, they are life indeed. We all go through these kinds of 
times.   May God find us faithful.  But even more than that, may we experience the profound 
faithfulness of our God. 
 
Again, thank you more than I could ever say, for walking with our family through these times.   
 
With love to our church family, 

 

 

 
Kevin Boyd, Pastor 
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Join with Presbyterians worldwide in sharing God’s love with our neighbors-in-need 

around the world by providing relief from natural disasters, food for the hungry, and 

support for the poor and oppressed.  

 

Ways to Give: 

• Through your congregation (Easter Sunday, April 17th) 

• Donate by credit card online at pcusa.org/give-oghs 

• Text OGHS to 91999 to give 

 

This Lenten season, please give generously to One Great Hour of Sharing. Our gifts 

help to improve the lives of people in challenging situations through these three 

impactful programs: Presbyterian Disaster Assistance, Presbyterian Hunger Program, 

and Self-Development of People.  



 

 

NEWS YOU CAN USE 

 

We will have Easter Lilies again this year! Place 
your order now through Friday, April 15th. You 
can order by using the form in the Narthex or 
Church Office, contacting Ethan Mitchell at 
ethan@springbranchpres.org, calling the Church 
Office (713-464-7659), or using this Google Form 
(https://forms.gle/Kde1Cj5N38jxjg2g6).  

 

The cost is $10 each, and the payment can be 

mailed to the church office or placed in the 

offering plate on Sunday mornings. The names of 

those being honored or remembered will be 

shared with the congregation on Easter Sunday 

morning. 

Spring Branch Presbyterian Church is hosting an Egg Dyeing Party 
on Holy Saturday, April 16th at 10:00 AM. Bring one dozen  
(or more) hard boiled eggs and a picnic lunch. We’ll dye our eggs 

together in the picnic area next to the playgrounds. We’ll move to  
the Gathering Place if it rains. For more information, please contact 

miguel@springbranchpres.org. 

mailto:ethan@springbranchpres.org
https://forms.gle/Kde1Cj5N38jxjg2g6
https://forms.gle/Kde1Cj5N38jxjg2g6
mailto:miguel@springbranchpres.org


 

 

 

Wednesday Night Supper  
 

April 6 — Hot Dogs 
 

April 14 — Beef & Chicken Quesadillas 
Maundy Thursday 

 

April 20 — Italian Baked Pasta with Meat Sauce  
 

April 27 — Tacos 
 

Taking reservations during the pandemic has helped us to reduce food waste in the 

kitchen and improved our meal planning. We plan to continue the reservation process, 

but will also take walk-ins as long as we have extra food to serve. If you would like to 

continue to take your meal home, please park and have someone come inside to the line 

to get your dinners to-go. Watch your email for placing orders! 

 

Prices for the supper are as follows: 

Adults (age 13 & up)               $5.00 

Children (ages 1-12)               $2.00 

Family w/children ages 1-12   $12.00 

  (immediate family only please) 

To go plates                           $5.00 

 

We will continue to accept donations for the 

Fair Haven Food Pantry at WNS  

(non-perishable food items, cleaning supplies, 

paper products, and plastic grocery bags).  

 

The Fellowship Committee welcomes anyone who would like to help with a dinner or 

volunteer any Wednesday in the kitchen! If you are interested in helping just once or on 

an ongoing basis, please contact Laurie Mitchell at galamitchell@comcast.net. The 

committee is happy to help support you in any way if you would like to take on a supper 

this year. We are always looking to try a new menu!  

mailto:galamitchell@comcast.net


 

 

 

PW at a Glance  
 

PW MODERATORS on 4/6 at 9:30 a.m. (Conference Room) 

PW BOARD MEETING on 4/6 at 10:15 a.m. (Conference Room) 

THE HORIZONS Evening Bible study using ZOOM will be on Monday, 4/11 at 7:00 p.m. 

PW DAY CIRCLE meeting on 4/13 at 9:30 a.m. in the Conference Room. 

If you would like to join the Day Circle by Zoom, please contact Carol Davis.  

Lesson 8: www.springbranchpres.org/adult-education/presbyterian-women/what-my-grandmothers-

taught-me 

ZIP TRIP on  4/20 to the Painted Churches of Texas. Please RSVP to Marguerite Priest. 

HAPPY HANDS will meet on 4/27 at 9:30 a.m. in the Gathering Place.  

BIBLE STUDY BOOKS for 2021-2022 (What My Grandmother’s Taught Me) are available in 

the Church Office, or can be picked up from Sarah Dikeman’s House. The cost is $10.  

Bible Study Using Zoom: April 11th at 7:00 p.m. 

Lesson 8 of What My Grandmother’s Taught Me will be discussed by the 

group of women using Zoom on Monday, April 11th, at 7 p.m.  Contact 

Sarah Powell at mrspowelltobe@yahoo.com to receive the Zoom invitation 

to join the meeting.   

Presbyterian Women this Month 

April 20, 2022, the Presbyterian Women are planning to travel to 
the Painted Churches of Texas again. The wildflowers should be 
blooming and the weather nice. Reservations are required! There 
is a deposit fee that will apply to the guides fee and an individual 
fee of $18/person. 
 
We will leave from the church parking lot at about 8:30 AM, and 
return about 3:00 PM. These times are subject to change +/- 30 
minutes prior to the trip. To learn more, go to: 
www.schulenburgchamber.org/painted-churches-tour. To make 
reservations, contact Marguerite Priest at mepriest@hotmail.com 
or 281-435-3941. 

https://www.springbranchpres.org/adult-education/presbyterian-women/what-my-grandmothers-taught-me/
https://www.springbranchpres.org/adult-education/presbyterian-women/what-my-grandmothers-taught-me/
mailto:mrspowelltobe@yahoo.com
mailto:mrspowelltobe@yahoo.com
https://www.schulenburgchamber.org/painted-churches-tour
mailto:mepriest@hotmail.com


 

 

The next book to be discussed from the national PW Justice and Peace 

group is “Trust Women” by Rebecca Todd Peters. Go to 

www.presbyterianwomen.org/justice to register and to get the book 

discussion questions for this Zoom event on May 9th, from 5:30-7:30 

PM. The book is available on Amazon and Kindle.  

The PW had a wonderful Zip Trip to Bayou Bend and lunch at the Black Walnut. We 

were extremely fortunate to have our own private docent, Jan Fitts, to show us through 

the house. Thank you to Jan and Marguerite for organizing another great trip! 

After a successful Men's retreat last fall, the Presbyterian Men would like to 
invite all men and their families to join us for a special trip to The Bible 
Seminary in Katy. We will be going to The Bible Seminary to explore the Joshua, 
Judges and Jesus- A Walk Through Biblical History exhibit. The exhibit features 170 
artifacts from the land of the Bible. Many of these artifacts have been found by Dr. 
Scott Stripling and his students attending the seminary.  
 

We are hoping to go in mid-May, and after touring the free exhibit, have a time of 
fellowship and a meal together. If you are interested in attending or would like more 
information, please contact Donald McDaniel.  

https://www.presbyterianwomen.org/what_we_do/work-for-justice/


 

 

You are invited to attend Pastor’s Bible Study with Kevin! The group gathers at  

11:00 AM on Tuesday mornings. The Bible Study is now being offered both in-person  

and virtually. You may either join in-person at 11:00 AM in the Conference Room,  

or by Zoom using the information below. We hope to see you there! 

 

Meeting ID: 897 7951 2452 | Password: 754888 | Zoom Link:  

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89779512452?pwd=VU1VZVByeFI1MEwxNmxrR090S0JVQT09  

 

April 3, 2022; 5th Sunday in Lent 

Text: John 12:1-8 

Title: A Glimpse of Home 2: Something Smells Good! 

Focus: The sacrifices we are for Christ are like a beautiful fragrance to God. 

 

April 10, 2022; Palm Sunday 

First Reading: Psalm 118:1-2, 19-29 

Text: Luke 19:28-40 

Title: A Glimpse of Home 3: Landscaping 

Focus: Unless we praise Christ we are not as intelligent as the rocks.     

 

April 17, 2022; Easter Sunday 

Text: Luke 24:1-12 

Title: A Glimpse of Home 4: Block Party 

Focus: Christ’s Resurrection brings for us the greatest celebration ever known.  

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89779512452?pwd=VU1VZVByeFI1MEwxNmxrR090S0JVQT09


 

 

SBPC Scholarship applications are now available for interested 
students! Completed applications are due May 1 for the year 
applying and should be turned in to Sarah Dikeman for the 
women’s scholarship and Ken Crawford for the men’s scholarship. 



 

 

Save-the-Date for Vacation Bible School! 
July 19th-22nd 

9:00 AM-11:30 AM 
A time of music, worship, crafts, recreation, and fellowship is being 
planned. We welcome any individuals that would like to participate or 

volunteer to please let Miguel know in the church office. 

SBPC is volunteering to host a meal for 10 members of an Americorps Team 
on April 7 that are being housed at Chapelwood UMC.   
 
In the Fall of 2017, four Houston 
congregations – Chapelwood 
UMC, St. Paul's UMC, Memorial 
Drive UMC, and Westbury UMC – 
came together to develop TRT, a 
long-term response plan to the 
catastrophic Hurricane Harvey 
floods.  Over the coming years, 
their network of supporting 
congregations grew to more than 
20 across the city and has 
welcomed countless out-of-town 
teams to roll up their sleeves and 
get to work.  SBPC is one of those 
supporting congregations. 
 
We need your help to volunteer to bring to our church’s kitchen by April 6 
some of the food items needed in providing the meal.  You can sign up with 
Miguel Carlin or look for the sign-up sheet on the table in the Narthex.   

Meal for Americorps Team 



 

 
Spring Branch Presbyterian is excited to 
welcome a new Girl Scout Troop! Troop 
124182 is meeting on the 2nd and 4th 
Wednesday of each month, from 5:00-6:00 
PM in the Girl Scout Room of the Gathering 
Place.  
 
We would be glad to have you join us  
at our upcoming troop meetings to learn 
how to get involved. If you would like to get 
more information, or have any  
questions, please contact Karen Dikeman at kdikeman@gmail.com.  

HOT 

MEALS 

If you are interested in learning more about Boy Scout Troop 478, please join the Troop 

on Monday evenings from 7:30-8:30 PM at the Scout Hut. The Troop is always looking 

for new scouts to join! 

SBPC Hot Meals on Weekends – The 4th Saturday of each 
month we look for individuals to deliver meals to  
shut-ins.  We have 2 routes with about 14 people on each 
route, so we usually need a total of 4 volunteers each 
month.  Please contact Lu Taylor if you are interested in 
volunteering to deliver meals one month.   

Yoga Classes 
Mondays and Thursdays at 6 pm in the Conference Room. 

Please bring a mat, towel, water bottle with water, and wear 

comfortable clothing.  

Helpers are needed for compiling the lovely Sunday 

morning PowerPoint presentations we use in worship! 

Plenty of spots are available, training is provided, and it 

can be done from home, as it is not an overly difficult 

process. Please contact Ethan Mitchell or Patty Blome if 

you have any questions or are willing to help out! 

mailto:kdikeman@gmail.com


 

 

Would you like to receive our weekly 

announcements via email every Friday?  

Sign-up by visiting our Church website,  

www.springbranchpres.org.  

FRIDAY EMAIL ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Church’s Prayer Chain List?  

The email prayer chain is open all who would like to pray for those individuals in need of prayer. 

If you would like to be included in the email prayer chain as a prayer warrior or if you have a 

prayer request for an individual, contact  swdmmd@dikeman.net . It is requested that prayers be 

for your family members, or extended families and friends who are in need of prayer. 

B E AU T I F Y  t h e  C H U RC H  

Would you like to beautify the Sanctuary on Sunday 

mornings while honoring a loved one or commemorating a 

special occasion?  The 2022 Flower Sign-Up Calendar is 

located in the Narthex. If  you are currently worshiping from 

home, but would still like to sponsor flowers for a Worship 

Service, you may signup digitally by using this form: https://

www.signupgenius.com/go/30E084CABAC2BA1FA7-2022, 

 or to jorida.vakiari@springbranchpres.org.  The cost per 

arrangement is $65.00. Special arrangements vary and 

should be requested EARLY!  Checks should be written to SBPC and mailed to the 

Church Office (Attn: Jorida) or placed in the offering plate on Sunday mornings. 

Our thoughts and prayers are with former member, 
Darlene Wendt and family on the passing of her 
husband, Bruce, who passed away on March 25th. 
Darlene now resides at Parsons House.  
 
Darlene would like to thank SBPC for the prayers, kind 
thoughts, and gestures at this time. She has very fond 
memories of their time as members at Spring Branch 
Presbyterian Church. 

mailto:swdmmd@dikeman.net
https://springbranchpres.us2.list-manage.com/subscribe?u=2d9226bc0d06cb9ce38ab745e&id=bc068957b7
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30E084CABAC2BA1FA7-2022
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30E084CABAC2BA1FA7-2022
mailto:jorida.vakiari@springbranchpres.org


 

 

Chris and Ashley Powell 4/7 
Sam and Rachel Wright 4/10 
Dianne and Jerry Bigelow 4/12 
Dick and Dorothy Slover 4/18 
Paul and Nicki Laverty 4/21 
Jan and Gerald Fitts 4/26 
Ken and Terry Austin 4/28 

Kylie Alderson 4/17 

Karen Dikeman 4/20 

Alex Napuri 4/20 

Arletta Lees 4/23 

Thomas Lepera 4/25 

Carol Bush-Summers 4/25 

Nick Walters 4/26 

Parker Blome 4/27 

Jacob Smith 4/27 

  
  
  
  

  
  

Kip Rouse 4/2 
Rebecca Smith-Fairchild 4/5 
Jani Shepard 4/6 

Carla Pace 4/9 

Elliot Rouse 4/9 
Emma Pace 4/10 
Terry Austin 4/11 

Emily Mitchell 4/14 

Dick Slover 4/14 
Donald McDaniel 4/16 

  

  

  

  

  

  

Happy Anniversary! 



 

 



 

 

Sponsored By: 

Spring Branch Presbyterian Church 
1215 Campbell Road 
Houston, Texas 77055 
(713) 464-7659 
www.springbranchpres.org 

 GOD  ONE ANOTHER  WORLD 


